
 
 

Town of Niverville 2023 Planning Session Highlights 
December 5th, 2022 

Last weekend Town Council and staff met at the Town Office to plan what the next year holds for the 
Town of Niverville. All aspects of the municipal realm were discussed and by the end of the weekend, a 
preliminary budget was presented to Council.  
 
Some key items coming out of planning session and the preliminary budget for the Town in the coming 
year are: 
 

 Send out a Request for Proposal for a new Water Tanker for the Niverville Fire & Emergency 
Service 
 

 Send out a Request for Proposal to undertake the complete overhaul of the road, sewer, 
sidewalks and drainage along 4th Avenue South between 1st & 3rd Streets South. 
 

 Undertaking the modernization and accessibility improvements of the lobby & washrooms of 
the Centennial Arena 
 

 Completion of the Bollard art project in front of the Niverville CRRC. 
 

 Increasing the Town’s tree budget for planting and maintenance. 
 

 The Town will continue to assist & lead in the development of four parks within the community: 
Opa’s Park, Station Park (Phase 2), Grant Park & completion of the Dog Park expansion 
 

 Completion of the RCMP detachment in Niverville – with anticipation of new members being 
positioned. 
 

 The Town will work towards completing the Pre-Design of PR311 between Wallace & Krahn in 
the new year and anticipate that detailed design should begin late in 2023. 
 

 The Town will be making application to the Province to potentially add two new crosswalks on 
5th Avenue South in 2023: the first by Hampton North and the second by Hespeler Park Drive. 

 
Town staff & Council worked on some strategic objectives that will be coming up in the next five years 
including: having the expanded Water Treatment Plant come online in 2023, the anticipated need for 
additional space for the Fire Department and Operations (2024 – 2026), development of a dedicated 



 
 
library program and additional daycare space (2026 – 2028) and completion of the Wastewater 
Treatment Facility (2027). 
 
Through Niverville Health Care Services Inc. the Town has been proud to see new doctors join the team 
in 2022 and look forward to more announcements of more doctors in 2023. In addition, the expanded 
Saturday offerings are a step towards being able to provide same-day / next-day care to more members 
of our community. 
 
Thank you to residents for your continued support and investment in our community! Council hopes all 
residents of Niverville stay safe as we approach this holiday season and look forward to what 2023 will 
bring. 


